
           May 21, 2018 

 

Dear Soon-to-be 7th Grader, 

 

You are wrapping up a terrific 6th grade year. 

Congratulations on all you achieved in your first year 

at Stout! Now, we’re looking forward to welcoming 

you into our ELA classrooms in the fall. Over the 

summer, we will be doing a lot to prepare for the 

next school year. You should also be doing the 

same; you should be preparing for 7th grade! 

Recent research shows us that “on average, students’ achievement scores declined over 

summer vacation by one month’s worth of school-year learning” and that “the extent of loss 

was larger at higher grade levels” (Quinn & Polikoff). What the research is saying is that if you 

do nothing to prepare for 7th grade, you’ll come back in the fall one month behind where you 

are right now! That’s a lot of learning to make up for but, since you’re reading this now, there is 

something you can do to prevent that learning loss. You can continue to read! Just as the 

professional athlete needs to continually practice to keep up his/her skills, you also need to 

practice your reading strategies to keep up your reading level. 

 

Here’s your summer learning requirement for 7th grade Language Arts: 

● Read one or more books from the following list: 

○ The Devil’s Arithmetic 

○ The Giver 

○ The Hunger Games 

○ Monster 

○ Soul Surfer 

○ The Westing Game 

● Take an online comprehension test once we’re back in school 

 

That’s it! Just read and enjoy the book(s) and BE SURE you understand it well! The 

comprehension test has 30 questions to see how well you comprehended the book. Later in 

the school year, we’ll read another title or two off of that list. When we do, you’ll be asked to 

compare that book with the one you read over the summer so be sure not to forget what you 

read! 



To further prepare, you can begin to gather the suggested materials for our ELA classes. The 

stores will offer lots of sales during the summer where you can pick up some of the items at a 

great price! Be on the lookout for the following items: 

~ A 3-ring binder (either 1” or 1 ½”)                                      

~ Five divider tabs                 {of course, if your family is 

~ Lined, notebook filler paper                                                                  unable to provide any or all of 

~ Lots of pencils & ink pens              these supplies, please let us 

~ Highlighters (in a variety of colors)                         know so that we can make 

~ Colored pencils               arrangements so students 

~ 3x3 sticky notes               are prepared.} 

~ One pack of 3x5 index cards (for making flash cards) 

~ Zipper/pencil pouch with holes for use in a binder (to hold flash cards) 

~ 2 - 3 boxes of tissue (for class use) 

 

If you or your family has any questions, you can always speak to us at Stout or you can reach 

us by the email addresses listed below. We hope you have a superb summer! We can’t wait to 

see how much practice you’ve gotten over the summer. 

 

Sincerely,       Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Marla Wiacek, ELA Teacher    Julie Wooton, ELA Teacher 

Stout Middle School      Stout Middle School 

wiacekm@dearbornschools.org   wootonj@dearbornschools.org 
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